NOTICE

TOWN OF EAST MONTPELIER Position Openings

1. Town Auditor: There is a vacancy on the East Montpelier Board of Auditors due to the recent resignation of Dave Grundy. This three-member elected board is responsible for the review of town accounts and annually reports its findings to town voters (the one required element of our annual town report). Auditors are compensated on an hourly basis. The town's current auditors are Deb Fillion (elected term end 2019 Town Meeting) and Carla Occaso (appointed June 5, 2017 for the remainder of the first year of a vacant 3-year term; the final two years of that term will be up for election on 2018 Town Meeting Day).

Candidates must be legally qualified voters in East Montpelier. The Selectboard will consider the applicants at its November 20, 2017 meeting. Any appointment will be for the remainder of the final year of Dave's 3-year term, through 2018 Town Meeting Day.

2. Town Health Officer: The Selectboard is seeking candidates for the position of Town Health Officer due to the recent resignation of Dave Grundy. The health officer and the Selectboard comprise the town's board of health. The health officer handles the investigation and enforcement of potential/existing health hazards in the town, including complaints involving rental housing, animal cruelty/bites, and failed septic systems. There is a small stipend for this essentially volunteer position.

The Selectboard will consider applicants at its November 20, 2017 meeting. The board will recommend its choice to the Vermont Commissioner of Health, who will make the formal appointment to a three-year term.

If you would like to be considered for either position or simply want more information, please contact or send a letter of interest to:

Bruce Johnson
East Montpelier Town Administrator
PO Box 157
East Montpelier, VT 05651
(802) 223-3313 x 204
eastmontadmin@comcast.net